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14/05/2025  20:56:502025/1787/T OBJ Nicholas Bethune 

and Sarah Rimmer

We live in an adjoining property in Glenhurst Avenue and wish to register an objection to the 

proposed tree works application at Flat 37 Lissenden Mansions, ref. 2025/1787/T for the 

following reasons:

The application documents do not provide sufficient detail to clearly identify the trees in question. 

The trees shown on the submitted plan appear to be only shown indicatively and are not labelled. 

This needs to be addressed so that adjoining owners can fully understand the effect of what is 

being proposed.

The two photos provided are of low resolution, show several different trees, and are not labelled 

so it is not clear which of the trees shown are subject to the proposed works. It is not clear where 

in the garden the photos have been taken.

The proposals for pruning and felling of trees do not appear to be supported by advice from an 

arboriculturist to confirm the identity of the tree species, assess their condition and quality, and 

explain the need for the works.

Proposed felling of elder tree – We would strongly object to removing the large and 

well-proportioned elder tree visible from our garden (though it is not clear from the documents if 

this is the tree proposed for felling, or if it is another). The tree that we can see is both attractive 

and is by our observations an important habitat and food source for bird and insect life. It also 

provides important screening of the rear of our property from the Lissenden Mansions flats. We 

would question whether the stated reason for removal (sporadic branches) is sufficient 

justification.

We do not have enough information to comment on the proposals to reduce the laurel tree.

We would not object to the proposed reduction by 2m of the very large ash tree, which has been 

done previously and does need to be managed. However, any approved tree works should only 

be done outside the bird nesting season.
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